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17th April 2023 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

As we broke up for the Easter holiday, we communicated some very sad information to you 

about the tragic loss of one of our pupils, Isabel Connolly-Wellock.  

The funeral for Isabel will be at 2pm on Wednesday 19th April 2023 at St Anne’s Church in 

Egdeside. The family have invited any staff or pupils who wish to attend to do so.  

As a mark of respect for Isabel and to facilitate staff and pupils getting to the church, All Saints' 

Roman Catholic High School will close at midday on Wednesday. We apologise for the late 

notice of this and for any inconvenience this may cause but hope that we have your 

understanding in these particular circumstances. 

Any pupils wishing to attend are asked to attend in full school uniform as they will be 

requested to form a guard of honour as the coffin is carried into the church. Any adults 

attending are asked to wear an item of purple which was Isabel’s favourite colour.  

Pupils who receive Free School Meals can pick up a packed lunch when they leave on 

Wednesday at midday. These must be ordered by emailing the office by the end of school on 

Tuesday. Office@allsaintshigh.lancs.sch.uk 

The school has also set up a Just Giving page in memory of Isabel which is raising funds for 

the charity chosen by the family, The SEPSIS UK Trust. The link to the Just Giving page is 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/isabel-cw. The school will also be organising future 

fund-raising events for the charity.  

Please pray for Isabel and her family, friends and the school community and thank you for 

your cooperation.  

Yours Sincerely,  

 

 

Mr X Bowers                                                                    Mr S Wilson  

Executive Headteacher                                                  Head of School  
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